


AN EXPERIMENT IN EDUCATION in BIOETHICS BY PROFESSOR FLORENCE HARDY FROM  CERGY-PONTOISE UNIVERSITY, FRANCE1

1.
Education in bioethics was born from the need expressed by students following the cloning of the  sheep Dolly and the publication by UNESCO of its Declaration on the Human Genome. These two events aroused great emotion, and to some degree a certain panic in ethical terms.

2.
The experiment was initiated with the cooperation of scholars from two disciplines (law and biology). Bioethics is therefore the result of a pluralist approach, and in this regard, education in bioethics can be fully considered as a transversal field.

3.
Implementing education in bioethics  required  rigorously defining the  concepts belonging to law, biology and sociology. In this regard, such a semiological step speaks for itself.

4.
The experiment has proved that if education in bioethics is a goal, it is also, as far as students are concerned, a training tool for the exercise of personal responsibility,  helping them to train themselves to, and be trained by it.

5.
Bioethics does involve other scientific disciplines, but also calls for the partnership of religions, some of which are likely to facilitate the dissemination of proposals.

6.
Education in bioethics should, from now on, be considered as a new component of general culture. It should remain at a high level, being at the same time popularised in order to be approached and understood by all. A systematical summary at the end of doctoral dissertations as well as  compulsory training for future schoolteachers could be considered.

7.
Perspectives stress the necessity to work towards   :


7.1. creating an international university network through the ERASMUS exchange programme.


7.2 Identifying who practices bioethics and how to publish research work


7.3 including a bioethics test within the graduation exam in high schools (Bac, Abitur...)


7.4 Educating in bioethics for a non-scientific audience through implementing out-of-the-field laboratories, and linking this issue to that of sustainable development.

(1) The present text was  based on the conference given before the Bioethics Commission by Cergy-Pontoise University Professor Florence Hardy, on May 12th 2005. In her intervention she referred several different initiatives, the first of which took place in 1999.
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